
DECATUR COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
 

MINUTES- APRIL 17, 2024 
 
The Decatur County Redevelopment Commission regular meeting was opened at 5:32 pm by 
President Don Schilling at the Decatur County Courthouse. 
  
County RDC members present were President Don Schilling, Brian Keith, Todd Mauer, Danny 
Peters, Matt Miller and Chris Bower. 
  
Others present: Steve Ruble- Strand Engineering, Bryan Robbins- EDC, Sam Schrader- Baker Tilly 
  
Minutes of the meeting from February 21, 2024 were read and approved unanimously. 
  
Don Schilling proceeded to open The Annual Meeting with the Overlapping Tax Districts. Sam 
Schrader with Baker Tilly made the presentation to everyone present highlighting the TIF 
district receipts and expenditures. Board members had various questions and Bryan Robbins 
had additional input. Don closed the Annual meeting at 5:52pm. 
  
Don then proceeded to open the regular meeting. Steve Ruble reported on the new County 
Highway Garage saying that the project is roughly $1 million under budget. 
  
Don then presented an invoice from Baker Tilly in the amount of $14,175.00. Chris Bower 
motioned to approve payment from the excess revenue account, Danny Peters- second. 
Approved unanimously. 
  
The next regular meeting is scheduled for May 15, 2024 at the Courthouse at 5:30 pm. 
  
With no further business, Danny Peters motioned to adjourn, Chris Bower - second, meeting 
adjourned at 5:58 pm. 
 
 
  
Approved:_______________________________ 
          President 
 
Attest:_________________________________ 
     Secretary  


